
 530 Union Avenue  •  Suite 100  •  Fairfield, CA 94533 

Administration Offices (707)421-7000 

Gary R. Stanton 
Sheriff/Coroner 

 

. 

 Dedicated to Community Service 

INFORMATION RELEASEINFORMATION RELEASEINFORMATION RELEASEINFORMATION RELEASE    
    
    
 

ROUTINE ROUTINE ROUTINE ROUTINE ASP ASP ASP ASP CHECK DISCOVERS MARIJUANA GROWCHECK DISCOVERS MARIJUANA GROWCHECK DISCOVERS MARIJUANA GROWCHECK DISCOVERS MARIJUANA GROW                                                   February 26, 2009  
Solano County Sheriff’s Office  olano County Sheriff’s Office  olano County Sheriff’s Office  olano County Sheriff’s Office      
    
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                
 
A Fairfield man was taken back into custody after having violated his Alternative Sentencing Program 
(ASP) terms.  On Tuesday, February 24th personnel with the Sheriff’s ASP, assisted by the Sheriff’s 
Community Oriented Policing and Problem Solving Unit (COPPS), conducted a random compliance 
check on the 2100 block of Fairfield Avenue in the City of Fairfield.   
 
During the compliance check sheriff’s personnel discovered an indoor marijuana grow located within 
an outbuilding located on the property.  The grow site was elaborately equipped with watering, 
lighting, and temperature controls. Sixty-one live plants were discovered with an additional two 
pounds of freshly cut and harvested marijuana. The estimated street value of all the marijuana 
discovered is approximately $162,500.  The Sheriff’s Cal-MMET/Sol-NET unit (California Multi 
Jurisdictional Methamphetamine Enforcement Team/Solano Narcotics Enforcement Team) 
responded to assist with the investigation. 
 
44-year-old Kircle Ray Joubert was arrested and taken back into custody on his original charge of 
Burglary. New drug charges are pending.     
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